KAHLER GLEN COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING

JULY 10, 2010
The meeting of the Board of Directors was held at the Kahler Glen Event Center, chaired by Dave Reynolds.  Present were Steve Johannesen, John Bennett, John Summers, Kim Ronbeck, Dave Reynolds and Tom Graham.  

The meeting was called to order at 9:10 AM, with a quorum present.  John Bennett moved that the minutes of the previous meeting be approved, seconded by Kim Ronbeck.  Minutes of the June meeting were approved.  Tom Graham assumed the role of temporary secretary for this meeting.

Committee Reports:

Septic.  John Summers that there have been pump issues in system “A”, perhaps a relay issue.  This may also be true on the “X” and “Z” systems.  The “E” building pump has been replaced.    Septic tank pumping s totaled $2,700.  Apparently Mike Olmstead suggested contacting Apple Valley pumping directly in the future to avoid the Resort’s 15% markup.
John Summers, Tom Graham and John Bennett met with Bruce Week and Mike Britt yesterday.  John now has a copy of the water distribution plan, and copies of the plans for the two new fields on Miracle Mile.  The rest of the Septic as builts were prepared by John Greiner, Glenn Week and Bruce Week a number of years ago, and it is believed that a copy is on Rex’s computer.  Bruce has the original, and copies can be made, if needed.
Finance. Dave Reynolds reported that we are in good financial shape, and have $175,885 in cash.

Roads.  Steve Johannesen reported that the roads have been marked where work will be done, and this year’s repairs should be commencing in the near future.  There is one repair on the “H” building parking lot where the costs will be shared by the KGCA and the Condo Association.

Steve also reported on trash.  The dumpster in the overflow lot has been removed, and the dumpster at the restaurant has been replaced with a 6 yard dumpster. 

Water.  We just received our annual water quality report which will be on the web site, and it was suggested it be emailed to each owner.  As the report states, the water quality is excellent and we have an abundant supply.
Communications.  The proposed quarterly newsletter was discussed.  We had previously agreed to have a quarterly newsletter, with sections for the Resort, Condo’s, Athletic Center, etc.  Rob Casad will be asked to help get this going as soon as possible.

Architectural.   Kim Ronbeck reported that noxious weeds had been taken care of on a couple of lots. He recommended some weed treatment on the slope between hole 17 and 18, along with some by hole No 9.
The committee is investigating who should maintain the leaning telephone boxes.  Tom stated he believed the boxes belonged to Verizon.  They authorized three yards of bark to beautify the area around the “Y” signs.

Landscaping plans for Braegelman were approved.  John Bennett suggested that all landscaping and construction approvals should be conditioned upon no code, covenant  bylaw or setback violations.  This suggestion was unanimously adopted.

Dead trees were discussed.  Tom pointed out that Bruce identified and marked dangerous trees every year, and they were usually felled in the fall.  If they are on Forrest Service property, permission is granted by the Forrest Service.

A reminder will go to owners about signage as set forth in the Covenants, especially business advertising.

The Architectural  Committee is studying new rules for outside lighting, noise, etc.

VISION COMMITTEE.  John Bennett reported that they were meeting today, the subcommittees were operating.

Resort.  Tom and John reported that business was down so far this year, but is now beginning to rebound.  We have been exploring a new chef, and Ideas were discussed such as wine dinners, etc.

The Emergency Phones placed on Condo property need upgrading, and KGCA will pay one-half (about $230).

Reforestation was discussed, but deferred until Pete Petesch could be present.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 AM

Tom Graham,

Acting Secretary
